

Rexton Elementary School

19 School St., Rexton NB, E4W 2E4 Principal: Diane Wilson

Phone: 1-506-523-7152 Fax: 1-506-523-7464

Vice-Principal: Virginia Richard

December 10th, 2013.

Dear Parents/Guardians:



It has been brought to our attention that some of RES' students have head-lice. We ask all parents to be diligent about checking their child for head lice.

If you find any lice or nits please follow the following procedures:

- ★ Notify the school so that we can take the appropriate measures to eliminate this pesky problem in our classrooms/school busses.
- **★** Contact your pharmacist to receive information regarding what would be the best treatment shampoo to purchase to eliminate head lice
- ★ Call the school to make an appointment to have your child's hair checked before they come back to school on the bus or otherwise.

It is only with your ongoing cooperation & support that we will be able to eliminate this problem from the school.

Thanking you in advance,

Diane Wilson **Principal**